	Conservation Commission - Meeting Minutes 
Thursday, April 7, 2016, Dedham Town Hall- Lower Conference Room
Members Present:  Fred Civian (Chairman), Laura Bugay, Brian McGrath, Joseph Hickey, Joseph Smith, Kristine Langdon and Andrew Tittler. 
Mr. Civian called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.

	


	
    
	The Town of Dedham
Commonwealth of Massachusetts
Conservation Commission
26 Bryant Street
Dedham, MA. 02026


62 Abbott Road- Proposed amendment to SWP 2015-01 as a result of a NOV 
Mr. Civian made a motion to continue 62 Abbott Road until April 21st, seconded by Mr. Tittler, UA. 
637 East Street- Notice of Intent (DEP 141-0486)
Mr. Civian made a motion to continue 637 East Street until April 21st, seconded by Mr. Tittler, UA. 
Amtrak Right-of-way- Request for Determination of Applicability for Amtrak Railroad Right-of-Way (RDA 2016- 03)
Mr. Civian made a motion to continue Amtrak Right-of-way until April 21st, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA. 
450 Washington Street- Stormwater Management Permit Application for redevelopment of the Ames School building and surrounding lot (SWP 2015-19).
Mr. Civian made a motion to continue 450 Washington Street until April 21st, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA. 
Certificates of Compliance- 
70 Wildwood Drive (SWP 2015-10)- Agent Brown recommended that a certificate of compliance be issued for 70 Wildwood. 
Mr. Civian made a motion to issue a certificate of compliance for SWP 2015-10 for 70 Wildwood, seconded by Mr. McGrath, UA. 
60 Emmet Ave (SWP 2014-14)- Agent Brown recommended that a certificate of compliance be issued for 60 Emmet Ave 
Mr. Civian made a motion to issue a certificate of compliance for SWP 2014-14 for 60 Emmet Ave, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA. 
7:05 PM: 456 & 464 High Street- Stormwater Management Permit for demolition of existing house and reconfiguration and re-pavement of existing parking area. (SWP 2016-01)
David Johnson was present from Norwood Engineering to represent the applicant. He explained that they plan to remove the existing house and to reconfigure striping where the house was located. He added that part of the process is to go in front of the Zoning Board of Appeals for a special permit for a non-conforming use, as well as in front of the Planning Board. The Planning Board approved the plan unanimously with a few modifications and they have reduced the impervious square footage by approximately 28 square feet. This brings the total of new impervious to less than 1000 square feet. They plan to use a stormwater system to collect, store and infiltrate the runoff and have sized it to take 2 inches over new impervious area when there are smaller storms. 
Mr. Civian asked if they plan to make any other improvements to the existing system. Mr. Johnson responded, no. 
Agent Brown commented that she feels this plan is ready to approve at this point, and she recommended approval.  
Mr. Civian made a motion to table this item for 10 minutes to allow enough time for Mr. Johnson to review the proposed conditions for approval. This motion was seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA.
7:18 PM: 86 Country Club Road- Notice of Intent for the installation of an in ground swimming pool and associated site features with work within the 100 foot buffer zone of a BVW. (DEP 141-TBD)
Dr. John Rockwood was present from EcoTec representing the applicant along with Ardi Rrapti of Cheney Engineering. 
Dr. Rockwood explained the proposal to install an in ground swimming pool with a pervious paver deck. Work would extend five feet into the UBA temporarily for the erosion controls. They are proposing 993 square feet of impervious surface. He explained that they have found that adding another row to the existing infiltration area will provide storage in excess. The will also be adding 430 square feet of plantings. Dr. Rockwood explained that one 6 inch tree needs to be removed from the buffer zone for this project.
Mr. Civian confirmed with Dr. Rockwood that the retaining wall will be in the UBA due to the size of the pool. 
Mr. Smith confirmed with Dr. Rockwood that the disturbance to the UBA is only temporary.
Agent Brown asked for details on the replacement of downspouts. Mr. Rrapti explained that solid pipes will be placed into the ground as a safety measure. They feel this is an improvement to existing conditions. 
Mr. Civian made a motion to continue 86 Country Club Road until April 21st to allow the commissioners and the agent time to study the plans, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA.  
456 and 464 High Street – Mr. Civian announced that this item would be un-tabled. He confirmed with Mr. Johnson that he had now reviewed the conditions of approval and did not have any questions. 
Mr. Civian made a motion to issue a Stormwater Management Permit for 456 and 464 High Street, seconded by Mr. Smith, UA.
7:31 PM: Jackson Pond- Application from the Jackson Pond Condominium Trust for an aquatic management program for the control of nuisance vegetation (DEP 141-0497)
Colin Goslin was present from Solitude to represent the applicant. He explained the proposal to rake the pond in order to remove organic leaf matter, sticks and sediment. 
Mr. Civian asked if there are any changes with regards to process from the previous proposal. 
Mr. Goslin responded that they would first be hydro-raking followed by an aluminum sulfate treatment, otherwise the procedure will be the same as last time.
Ms. Bugay confirmed the sequencing with Mr. Goslin, and asked if they are planning on hand pulling it after it is treated. Mr. Goslin responded that they do not plan to hand pull as it just browns out and dies. Ms. Bugay confirmed with Mr. Goslin that there were not any plans for use of fertilizer that would reduce nutrient runoff in the pond.
James O’Brien of 4 Jackson Pond Rd also confirmed that they do not use any fertilizers.
Ms. Bugay asked if hydro-raking spreads other species throughout the pond. Mr. Goslin responded that it would for  invasives like milfoil, but they don’t have such invasives in the pond. 
Agent Brown asked about the method proposed for the purple loose strife. Mr. Goslin responded that it depends on the weather. Agent Brown commented that she prefers a cut and dab method. 
Mr. Civian commented that the Commission will need more time to do a complete review of the proposal. 
Agent Brown commented that she is concerned about the hydro raking sending sedimentation downstream. 
Mr. Civian made a motion to continue Jackson Pond until April 21st, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA.  
7:42 PM: Noble and Greenough School – Stormwater Permit for a new library and addition to the existing science building (SWP 2016-09)
 
Paul Avery of Oak Consulting Group was present with Mike McHugh and Steve Ginsberg of Noble and Greenough School. 
Mr. Avery reviewed the proposal for a new building on the campus and explained that Putnam Library would be coming down. They would also be adding an addition onto the science building. Overall they will be reducing pavement, adding roofing, and adding parking and are planning a net increase in impervious of 3262 square feet.

Mr. Avery explained that they are hopeful to put infiltration below the library, but due to shallow ledge they are not certain of what they will be up against and it did not make sense to try to figure it out before the library comes down.

Mr. Civian confirmed with Mr. Avery that the infiltration gallery is under the gravel lot and will stay outside of the BVW. Erosion controls will be places along the edge of the gravel parking lot. Mr. Avery explained that the intention is that it will not increase flow to the existing basin.

Ms. Bugay commented that the Commission prefers to see stormceptors in an offline configuration. Ms. Bugay also commented that they typically use a 30 % void.

Mr. Avery commented that they would like to request a waiver from the title 5 methodologies and also for a vent on the infiltration system. 

Agent Brown commented that this project will be going to the Planning Board and may take a little while to work through; it would be her preference to wait for the Planning Board to weigh in before approving the current design.  

Agent Brown suggested instead of using the entire parcel with regards to the wetlands permit for the flood zone, just go with the limit of work and she will help them make that calculation.

Mr. Avery commented that what he has seen other Town’s do is to replicate the DEP fees.  

Agent Brown commented that she would like to see a planting plan to replace the trees that will be removed.  She would also like them to point out the full extent of sediment control.  

Agent Brown recommended that the Commission request $1,000 from the applicant to complete a 3rd party review. 

Mr. Civian made a motion to request $1,000 from Nobles and Greenough School to fund a 3rd party review of the project, seconded by Mr. Tittler, UA. 

Mr. Civian made a motion to continue Nobles and Greenough School until May 5th, seconded by Mr. Tittler, UA.

8:16 PM: Informal Discussion- 

Agent Brown informed the Commission that Dedham Trails Day is on June 18th and the Commission usually has a table if anyone wanted to volunteer to staff it for the event.

35 Meadow Street has hired a wetland scientist, and she expects that in about a month they should be ready to file an after-the-fact Notice of Intent as a result of their Notice of Violation. 

Agent Brown informed the Commission that a Notice of Violation has been issued for 865 Providence  Highway for wetlands concerns and she also noted that 100 Bridge St boat ramp will be getting a Notice of Violation soon.

Mr. Tittler made a motion to adjourn at 8:30 PM, seconded by Mr. McGrath, UA. 
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